Randolph Town Board Meeting

Randolph Court Room Recorded on Office Laptop October 12, 2022 @ 7:30 PM

Present:

Mayor Sim Bell

Melanie Limb Brandon Hatch Clay Barker April Groll (clerk)

Absent:

None

Guests:

Jesse Weyers Brandon Miller Cullen Pace Kaleb Thomson Dale Wilson

Shelly and Courtney from Capsa

Chelsey Bruce

Mayor Bell opened the meeting at 7:30 PM. The pledge of allegiance was recited. Chelsey Bruce was given the floor to explain to the board what she would like to do for her business. It will be called Cedar Fox and she will be making lotions, lip balm, candles, bath bombs, etc... She will be doing it out of her house for now. Melanie made a motion to accept. Clay 2nd. All approved. The yearly fee was set at \$20. She will pay \$5 for the rest of the 2022 year.

Shelly and Courtney from Capsa were here to share some domestic violence facts with us and to thank us for the help and support in the past. October is Domestic Violence month. There are a lot of issues going on in our community right now. They are here to help and want us to let them know if we need anything or if we hear of anyone that needs help.

Next on the agenda was interviews for the new Town Board Member to replace Frank Sano. The following Randolph citizens were interested and came in tonight for interviews: Jesse Weyers, Cullen Pace, Dale Wilson, Kaleb Thomson, and Brandon Miller. The Town Board interviewed each person and deliberated in a closed meeting. They decided on Cullen Pace for the new Town Board member. Melanie made a motion to accept Cullen as a new town board member. Brandon 2nd. All in favor. Cullen was sworn in.

The board members had reviewed the minutes from last month previously. Melanie was wondering what happened to Carissa Willis's water meter. It did have a leak on their side. In the past we have adjusted their water bill if they get the leak fixed and come and talk to the town board. We will wait on this until they let us know the leak has been fixed. Melanie did doughnuts and orange juice for the last soccer game tonight. It went well. Also, she is wondering what to do as a thank you for the coaches. The board decided to see if Sandi Thomson could make them a meal. Clay will ask her. Also, Melanie had a lot of parents tell her that it would be beneficial to have more skills clinics next year. Next year we will let the coach's kids play for free. Brandon made a motion to accept the minutes, Clay 2nd. All in favor.

April read the bills. Melanie made a motion to accept, Clay 2nd. All in favor.

Melanie asked about the radar signs and about getting signs that say reduced speed ahead. We don't know if we need to get permission from the State. Clay with talk with Ben Negus from UDOT and let us know. Also, there are a few gutters on main street that need to be fixed. The one in front of the bank and the one in front of the Station. Clay will also talk to Ben about this issue.

Melanie wondered if we heard back from the 2023 Tourism grant. We have not yet. Last year's letter was dated in December. We do need to turn in our receipts by the end of the month for the 2022 year's grant. We still need to use \$29,149.92. Sim will talk to Brett about getting us a bill for all the Lumber for the bowery. He will also look at a place in Logan for the tables to set the grills on.

We still need to work on getting bids for the waterline and sidewalk projects. We also need to get a bid for the road in the new sub division. Anderson's go through Post Construction. Clay gave April Kayden Anderson's # to call and see if we can get a bid. Also, we will see if Legrand will give us a bid. Cullen said that he could get a bid from Wardell Brothers. We need to get a stop sign put up at the end of the street also.

The Cross Connection class that Scott and Brandon need to take is on November 15-17. It is an online class. Brandon will get with Scott and they will figure this out.

The town board discussed the Christmas Party. There was a text sent out for a vote, it came back as tied. The board agreed to do the party at Bon Rico's with a limited menu. April will make the invitations and get a count on how many people will be coming. Melanie made a motion to accept. Clay 2nd. All if favor.

The new UDOT grant application is due on 10/31/2022. We need to decide what we want to do. The board is wondering if we can replace sidewalk. They are wondering about replacing it on Church Street. It is pretty damaged. Also, putting a new sidewalk on 100 West in front of the Peart's, LaRee Cornia's, and Cam Bell's houses. It would be nice to be able to get some cross walks painted and some signs, flags, a flashing stop sign and a solar speed sign. Cullen said someone asked him about getting a crossing guard for the school. April will fill out the application and get it sent in.

Melanie made a motion to close the meeting at 10:35 PM. Brandon 2^{nd} . All if favor.

Mayor's Signature

M , J NA

Clerk's Signature

Date